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City Notes 

City Council Meeting 
Monday, June 26, 2017 
The City Council will hold a public 
hearing to adopt the City’s annual 
budget. 
  
Planning Commission 
Regular Meeting: June 19, 2017 
Special Meeting: June 27, 2017 
See page 2 for details 
 
Recreation & Parks                     
Commission  
Wednesday, June 21, 2017 
The Commission will study the 
possibility of creating a small-dog 
space within the Arbor Dog Park.  
 
City Council and Commission 
Meetings are held in the Council 
Chambers at Seal Beach City Hall, 
211 8th Street. Visit 
www.sealbeachca.gov for a    
complete list of meetings and 
events.  
  
Find us on Facebook 
Want to keep up with City events 
and programs? The Community 
Services Department is on        
Facebook at www.facebook.com/
SealBeachCommunityServices  
 
Holiday Closures 
Tuesday, July 4, 2017 

SoCal Edison Offers a New Incentive for EV Drivers 
Southern California Edison is 

offering a $450 reward to       

customers who drive all electric 

or plug-in hybrid vehicles. The 

incentive, which is being offered 

through SVE’s Clean Fuel         

Rewards Program, applies to 

new, used and leased vehicles. 

Unlike most rebate programs, 

second and third owners of a 

vehicle are also eligible for the 

payment. 

To qualify for a payment,           

customers need an active SCE 

residential account and a 

scanned copy of the car’s       

registration that reflects the SCE   

account address. They simply 

submit an application through 

the Clean Fuel Rewards website. 

Once approved, Clean Fuel   

Rewards checks are mailed to 

the customer.  

Recreation Department Summer Shoreline 

Brochure and Programs 
Recreation Summer Camps begin next week, June 

19th! The Recreation Department offers ten weeks of 

various camps (June 19-August 25), including art, 

STEM, surfing, tennis, Broadway, science, LEGO®, 

dance, sports, cooking and much more. Camps will 

take place at multiple locations including the Marina 

Community Center, Fire Station 48 Community Room, 

Seal Beach Tennis Center, McGaugh Gym along with 

various parks and beaches. Click here to check out the       

Summer issue of the Shoreline Brochure for a full 

schedule of camps, classes and events.  

The Shoreline is also available at City facilities including 

the Marina Community Center, North Seal Beach       

Center, Senior Center/Mary Wilson Library, the Police Substation at the Pier and the Seal 

Beach Tennis Center.  

At the June 12, 2017 City Council meeting a public hearing was held to adopt Resolution 

No. 6743 establishing new fees and charges for goods, services, and facilities provided by 

the City and amending and restating the 2017/2018 Comprehensive Fee Resolution. The        

Resolution passed with a 5-0 vote. 

Adopt the Amended and Restated 

2017/2018 Comprehensive Fee Resolution 

http://www.sealbeachca.gov/
https://www.facebook.com/SealBeachCommunityServices
https://www.facebook.com/SealBeachCommunityServices
https://www.scecleanfuel.com/
http://www.sealbeachca.gov/Portals/0/Documents/Summer%20Shoreline-2017.pdf?ver=2017-05-24-170128-233


The Public Works Beach Division has been busy preparing for summer activities at the beach. Crews 

installed two volleyball nets outside the 10th Street parking lot; every year, these nets are installed 

and maintained by the Beach  Division, with special attention on the sand grooming near the courts 

throughout the  summer. Crews also towed in the Junior  Lifeguard storage containers under the 

Pier.   Storage containers are specially graded and placed; they are fitted between the pilings of the 

Pier to keep from obstructing views and allow beach patrons the most space available. 

Public Works Prepares for Summer Activities  

Through effective planning and        

scheduling, Public Works managed the 

fumigation of the Mary Wilson Library 

and Senior Center this past week.       

Working with Community Services, the 

County of Orange Library Services,        

various utility companies (Southern Cali-

fornia Gas), and pest control, the fumigation was successfully started and finished with minimal 

impact to the community and library patrons. Work started Friday morning, fumigation occurred 

over the weekend, and clearance was given before the business day Monday, June 12, 2017. Due to 

the complexity of the building occupancy, County Inspectors were available to give clearance when 

acceptable conditions were present. Through careful planning and scheduling, this project was a 

success for Public Works, and the community.  

Save the Date! Public Information Meeting  
The Orange County Transportation Authority (OCTA) and Caltrans have initiated an Improvement 

Project to enhance safety, smooth traffic flow, and improve pedestrian and bicycle pathways 

through the I-605/Katella Avenue interchange. The project is in the preliminary engineering and 

environmental review stage to identify potential significant environmental effects and ways to 

avoid or significantly reduce those effects.  

On June 29, OCTA will host a public information meeting at the Los Alamitos Community Center 

on 10911 Oak Street, from 6:00-8:00 p.m. The meeting is to inform businesses, residents and local 

organizations about the project and the environmental review process. There will be information 

tables with staff members available to answer questions.  

Fumigation of the Mary Wilson  
Library and Senior Center 

The Water Department activated its 

MWD import feed at Springdale and 

Westminster Ave. We will be taking a set 

flow of 5 CFS and pumping Lampson Well 

as needed in auto to meet the  water 

demands of Seal Beach. In this process of 

importing MET water, we must bring 

down the water level of the Navy        

reservoir down below 5 feet so we can 

have a blend of the 2 different sources of 

water to prevent nitrification  between 

chloramines and chlorine. 

LA Fitness Public      

Hearing Date 

Changed 
The proposed LA Fitness was initially 

scheduled for a public hearing before the 

Planning Commission on Monday, June 

19, 2017. Unfortunately, due to an     

inadvertent error in the noticing of the 

public hearing location, staff will be                       

recommending the Commission open the 

item and continue the item to a special 

meeting on Tuesday, June 27, 2017 at 

7:00 p.m. in the City Hall Council       

Chambers. This item is being recom-

mended by staff to be  continued to   

prevent any confusion as to the location 

of the public hearing for this item. 

 

The Planning Commission will hold its 

regularly scheduled meeting on June 19, 

2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the City Hall Council 

Chambers. A presentation on the LA    

Fitness project will not be given at this 

meeting but, staff will recommend the 

Planning Commission to open the public 

hearing to allow testimony for those who 

may not be able to attend the special 

meeting on June 27, 2017. The public 

hearing would remain open until the 

June 27th meeting. Please be aware that 

speakers are only allowed to address the 

Planning Commission once during a       

public hearing so anyone who speaks on 

June 19th would not be able to speak 

again at the June 27th meeting. 

Water Department 

Activates MWD       

Import Feed 



JUNE 2017 

JULY 2017 

24  Rough Water Swim, 6am 
  8th Street Beach 
25  Beach Babe Bicycling Classic, 7am-12pm 
  River’s End 

Police Department  Events 

2  Independence Day Celebration, 5-11pm 
  3901 Lampson Ave. (Old Ranch) 

JULY 2017 cont. 

3  Band on the Sand, 12pm-Dusk 
  1st Beach Lot 
4  CPENA 4th of July Event 
  Heather Park 
15-16 Lions Club Fish Fry, 11am-8pm 
  Eisenhower Park 
5-26 Concerts in the Park (Every Wednesday), 6-8pm 
  Eisenhower Park 

Calendar of Events 

Seal Beach PD Open House 

This past Saturday, June 10th, the Seal Beach Police Department 

hosted an Open House Event. This was an opportunity for the     

public to tour our station, meet police personnel, view historical 

displays, and get to know our Department better.  It is estimated 

that 1,500 people attended the event.  Some of the public        

presentations included the Long Beach Police Department         

Helicopter landing in the parking lot, tours of SWAT and Mobile 

Command Post Vehicles, a SWAT demonstration, and a K-9                            

demonstration.  Food for the event was generously provided by 

the Seal Beach Lions Club. 

McGaugh Fundraiser Ride Along 

On Thursday, June 1st, Sgt. Dave Barr took two local students on a 

ride along as part of a fundraiser in partnership with McGaugh 

Elementary School. Both students had a great time learning 

around their local police department. 

Former Seal Beach Police Explorer Graduates OCSD Academy 

On Thursday, June 8th, former Seal Beach Police Explorer Daniel 

Lever graduated from the Orange County Sheriff’s Department 

training academy.  Daniel grew up in Seal Beach and graduated 

from Los Alamitos High School.  He was part of the Seal Beach  

Police Explorer program for many years and was employed by the 

City as Police Aide. Daniel is pictured here at his academy       

graduation with current members of the Police Explorer program 

and Orange County Sheriff Sandra Hutchens. 


